

Minutes of Holmpton Parish Council

Tuesday 5 July 2016

7.30 pm Holmpton Village Hall, School Lane, Holmpton

Present — L.Hodgson (Chair), A.Wilkin (Vice Chair), P.Leckonby, R.Dawson, S. Pilkington, L. Duplock (Clerk), one member of the public.

Apologies — C. Leckonby

The minutes of the last meeting were read, it was pointed out that 'Annual General Meeting' was omitted from the heading, this will be altered and the amended minutes will be brought to the next meeting for authorisation by the Chair.

Matters arising

1. The potholes have been inspected and work should be done within the next three weeks.
2. LD to contact Highways to ask if they know where we can purchase neon speed signs from and also if permission is needed. LD will also contact Parish Clerks to ask if they have any information on neon speed signs.
3. LD to contact Amy regarding Speedwatch, and inform her that the most convenient date for LH, AW and RD to meet is Wednesday 13 July at 7.30am outside the local pub. LH to contact Neil Smith and let him know these arrangements.
4. It was decided that the First aid training session will be held on Saturday 22 October, LD to book this, LH will advertise this in the Newsletter when the date has been confirmed.

A member of the public attended the bus consultation meeting and brought to the PC meeting the booklet she was given which showed the bus services that could be affected. This information will be kept in the Village Hall. It was suggested that villagers who are frequent bus users complete the online questionnaire.

AOB

- LH to advertise in the Newsletter the temporary closure of North Leys Lane, and will add the contact details of James Sissons.
- A villager has reported the sighting of a rat on Seaside Road to PL, it was suggested that the resident contacts Environmental Health.
- PL reported that a resident has received two anonymous letters regarding her barking dogs. PL will inform her that barking dogs is not a PC matter.
- SP reported that the noticeboard outside the Village Hall is broken and asked for a donation from HPC, all in favour of this. PL to source a price for this.
- RD to contact the owners of School House nursery regarding the the old portakabins overhanging the drive of the Village Hall.

LH reported that a number of residents have complained to her about the over grown hedges of the garden of the building plots at the corner of Out Newton Road, south of Manor Farm House, LD to write to the owner of the property.

Date of next meeting — 2 August

The meeting closed at 8.50